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COFNODION CYNGOR CYMUNED LLANBERIS A NANT PERIS 

 
Minutes of the meeting held on the 11th June 2025 at the Ganolfan at 7 p.m. 
PRESENT 
Bethan Holding Iwan Harding 
Helen Sharp Rhys ap Gwilym 
Emlyn Baylis Louise Price 
Iola Owen Trystan Thomas 
Kim Jones  
1. CHAIRMAN’S OPENING REMARKS AND APOLOGIES 
 The meeting was officially opened by the Chair, Gwilym Evans. 

Apologies were received from the following, Councillor Aled Hughes. A 
report on county matters had been sent by the County Councillor in 
advance. 

CLERK 

1.1 Public participation took place. The issues were raised as items.  
1.2 Toilets - it seems that difficulties continues because they are not open 

in time in the mornings and they are closed too early in the evenings. 
The matter was discussed. Recent information was presented 
regarding the members helping to open the toilets early in th 
emornings open over the summer. It was suggested if it is possible to 
keep them open all day over the summer? the Clerk to make 
enquiries. Human waste is a problem because the toilets are closed, 
the possibility of installing a 'portaloo' near the bus parking area was 
requested. This matter was discussed and installing portaloos was not 
practical, along with who would be responsible for them. Ensuring that 
toilets by the lake were open throughout the day was a better idea. 
There is a problem in the Glyn with the waste area for the vans, there is 
evidence that the vans are dropping papers and so on there. Also, the 
washing service is not working, it has not worked for some time. The 
Clerk to contact Parc Padarn 

CLERK 

1.3 ‘No Entry’ signs on Market Street, drivers ignore these or fail to see 
them. The request is to be made to the Gwynedd Council Traffic Unit 
to:  

i. Take them down a bit  
ii. Turn the signs so they can be seen from both directions  
iii. Install a yellow background on them.  

The Clerk to send to Gwynedd Council. 

CLERK 

1.4 Sheep - request for a gate to be installed at Coed y Ddol that enables 
use by people who use wheelchairs. There is a need to know the latest 
information regarding the installation of a gate in the boundary wall of 
Coed y Ddol and First Hydro land.  
The Clerk to send to First Hydro and Padarn Park.  
Information regarding the SHEEP problem was presented.  

i. The Council recognizes that the sheep wandering in the 
village is a problem and sympathizes with residents who are 
affected by them due to noise and that they are destroying 
their gardens.  

CLERK 
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ii. The Council is in contact with Gwynedd Council (highways) 
regarding the problem. Arrangements are in place by the 
officers to investigate how they are accessing the village 
and to try to close the gaps in walls, fences, and so on.  

iii. The Community Council has an arrangement with a local 
shepherd to collect the sheep and return them to their 
owners.  

iv. If the sheep are on the highway, residents are asked to 
inform the police about this. Reporting the problem helps the 
case by getting a record of every incident. 

v. There is a plan to raise warning signs on the bypass to warn 
road users that sheep may be on the road for road safety. 

1.5 Memorial sculpture – report below. CLERK 
2.0 DECLARATION OF INTEREST  
 None  
3.0 CONFIRMATION OF EXPENDITURE AND FINANCIAL REPORTS  
3.1 Expenditure for the months of April and May was presented along with 

financial reports for both months. Accepted. 
 

3.2 A request for funding was received from the Festry to enable them to 
purchase new juggling equipment and new costumes. The Festry will 
open the Juggling Olympics event in the summer. It was decided to 
grant them £400 under section 137 following a vote. 

 

3.3 HBO Money - Currently, £19204.96 of HBO money has been used for 
projects within the village. £17795.04 remains. 

 

3.4 CCTV - following a visit from North Wales Police concerning crime in 
the village and how installing a camera system within the village would 
help, it was decided that a system was needed in the village and that 
finding the best way to fund it was necessary. £30,000 has already 
been earmarked for purchasing land for a new cemetery, and 
because there has been difficulty finding land, it was decided that this 
money would now be allocated for the camera system. This will not be 
sufficient as the estimated cost for the system will be £50,000, so it was 
decided that the remaining money from the HBO funds would be used 
for this system. It is hoped that grants can also be found. HBO funding 
has been very beneficial, and because filming is taking place in the 
area again at the moment, it was decided to apply to them for 
funding for the benefit of the Community. 

 

4.0 CONFIRMATION OF LAST MONTHS MINUTES AND MATTERS ARISING  
4.1 Minutes for May 2025 were confirmed.  
4.2 The rubbish bin at Cae Chware Lan Llyn and Coed y Ddol. The bin has 

arrived and will be installed soon - no further information. 
CLERK 

4.3 Street Sculpture/Memorial to Quarrymen - this matter was considered 
along with other measures within the village following LLECHI funding in 
a recent meeting with Gwynedd officials. Finding a location for the 
sculpture has been a challenge, currently the only location is by the 

CLERK 
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Lake Shore, however discussions are ongoing between the Community 
Council and the Surgery to see if it is possible to erect it within the 
Community garden near the junction with the bypass. Discussions 
continue, another meeting has been arranged. There are new signs for 
the village, the signage plan has been receiving attention from 
Councillor Helen Sharp and Councillor Iola Owen to ensure that the 
information on them is correct. Councillor Gwilym Evans will meet with 
Gwynedd officials regarding the signs at the end of the week. Work to 
improve the pavements is progressing. 

4.4 Council Store - there has been no response yet from representatives of 
St John the Clerk to make contact again 

CLERK 

4.5 Outdoor Gym - the funds are expected to be received soon to 
implement the project. Need to arrange a site visit between Padarn 
Park, the Council, and the contractor. 

CLERK 

5.0 HIGHWAYS AND PUBLIC FOOTPATHS  
5.1 Path 17 is scheduled to receive maintenance work on the stile/gate by 

Gwynedd Council. We do not know who owns the land. The hedges 
along this path need to be cut. The Clerk is to arrange for this path to 
receive clearance work. It was decided to find out from the person 
who walks the paths on behalf of the Council which paths need to be 
cut. 

CLERK 

5.2 Gwynedd Council's response to the Meibion Bridge regarding the gate 
has been presented, and as a result, more information about the gates 
has been obtained. The one that needs attention is the one leading to 
the parking area. The Clerk is to send this information on. 

 

5.3 Crossing the road in Nant Peris - a verbal report was received that 
crossing in the village is dangerous. The matter was discussed and it 
was decided to apply to Gwynedd Council for a crossing. The Clerk to 
send to Gwynedd Council. Also, the speed within the village is high 
with recent data indicating this. It was decided that the Council would 
invest in having signs showing the speed of traffic. The Clerk to send to 
Gwynedd Council. 

 

6.0 CEMETERY  
 No report CLERK 
7.0 PLANNING APPLICATIONS  
7.1 Application No.: C25/0380/15/DA 

Location: Storfa Glyn Rhonwy Stâd Glyn Rhonwy, Llanberis, Gwynedd, 
LL55 4EL 
Proposal:Non-material amendment to the plans approved by planning 
permission C23/0995/15/LL 
for the erection of building to provide office and canteen space (Class 
B1) to permit the 
installation of an additional louvred door at lower ground floor to the 
east elevation. NO OBJECTION 

 

8.0 COMMUNITY ACTIVITIES  
8.1 The date of this year's Christmas Fair will be November 27th, 2025. Work 

to inspect the Christmas lights will be done during the summer. 
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9.0 REPORTS FROM OUTSIDE ORGANISATIONS  
 No reports  
   
10.0 Other matters - approved by the Chair. Letter to congratulate the 

Brynrefail School Band on its success in the Urdd Eisteddfod. 
 

 Meeting ended at 8.30 p.m.  
Signature:   Date:   
 


